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 AGENDA ITEM 4  253 FEDERAL STREET 

OWNER/APPLICANT: Robert and Linh Combier PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The applicant is petitioning to rezone the subject 

lot at 253 Federal Street (AP 28 Lot 166) from  R-3 

to R-4 

CASE NO./ 

PROJECT TYPE: 

CPC Referral 3495 

Rezoning from R-3 to R-4 

 

PROJECT LOCATION: 253 Federal Street 

AP 28 Lot 166 

 

RECOMMENDATION: Recommend approval of proposed zone change 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD: Federal Hill PROJECT PLANNER: Choyon Manjrekar 

OVERVIEW 

Proposed rezoning map 

Aerial view of the site Aerial view of the building 



 

 

REFERRAL 3495—REZONING FROM R-3 TO R-4 

PAGE 2 CITY PLAN COMMISSION  June 15, 2021 

Discussion 

The applicant is petitioning to rezone 253 Federal Street from R-3 to R-4. The property is listed as a three family dwelling but has 

been used as a six-unit in the past. The petitioner is requesting the zone change to allow for five units within the building. The lot 

measures approximately 7,500 SF, which would meet the R-4 zone’s density requirement of one unit per 1,200 SF of lot area. The 

surrounding area is zoned R-3 and composed of a mix of two and three family dwellings, on lots that range between 4,000 SF to 

the size of the subject lot. The resultant density upon rezoning would be similar to what can be observed in the vicinity.    

Per the Future Land Use Map of Providence Tomorrow—which the comprehensive plan states is not intended for parcel level    

analysis—this area is intended for medium density residential development, which the plan describes as areas where the lot sizes 

vary from 3,200 SF to 5,000 SF and are occupied by one to multi-family buildings. Therefore, rezoning to allow for a multifamily 

building would be in conformance with the comprehensive plan. 

Plans provided show that the applicant is proposing to provide two units each on the first and second floors and a three bedroom 

unit on the third floor. The rezoning is appropriate as the building’s massing can support more than the three dwelling units      

permitted in the R-3 zone. Plans and images show the site to be heavily paved and appearing to exceed the allowable impervious 

limits. The petitioner should introduce more pervious surface to the site and meet the canopy coverage requirement to better   

integrate it into the neighborhood. The canopy coverage requirement may also be met offsite under the supervision of the City 

Forester. The DPD would not object to the zone change if these changes were to be implemented prior to passage of the             

ordinance.   

Rezoning the lot would be appropriate given the character of the surroundings, the current zoning and the proposed use. It is the 

DPD’s opinion that the rezoning is not expected to negatively affect health, safety and welfare and is consistent with the purposes 

of zoning in Section 101 of the Zoning Ordinance.  

Recommendation 

Based on the foregoing discussion, the DPD recommends that the CPC should recommend that the City Council approve the       

proposed zone change to R-4 subject to the following condition: 

The applicant shall bring the site into conformance with the impervious surface limits and meet the canopy coverage requirement 

under the supervision of the City Forester. The changes shall be implemented prior to passage of the ordinance.   
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